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CONGRESSIONAL BUDGET OFFICE  Phillip L. Swagel, Director 
U.S. Congress  
Washington, DC 20515 

 April 28, 2025 

Honorable Jim Jordan  
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Re: CBO’s Review of the Reconciliation Recommendations of the 
House Committee on the Judiciary 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

You have asked the Congressional Budget Office to review the reconciliation 
recommendations posted on the website of the House Committee on the 
Judiciary on April 28, 2025, to assess compliance with the instructions 
included in H. Con. Res 14.1  

That resolution instructed the Committee to submit changes in laws within its 
jurisdiction that increase the deficit by not more than $110 billion for the 
period of fiscal years 2025 through 2034. 

CBO estimates that the Committee’s reconciliation recommendations would 
increase deficits by less than $110 billion over the 2025-2034 period and 
would not increase on-budget deficits in any year after 2034. 

  

 
1. See House Committee on the Judiciary, “Markup of legislative proposals to comply with the 

reconciliation directive in section 2001 of the Concurrent Resolution on the Budget for Fiscal 
Year 2025, H. Con. Res. 14” (April 28, 2025), https://tinyurl.com/yryadsjd.  

https://tinyurl.com/yryadsjd
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I hope this information is useful to you. Please contact me if you have further 
questions. 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

       Phillip L. Swagel   
       Director 

 

cc:   Honorable Jamie Raskin 
  Ranking Member 
  House Committee on the Judiciary 

  Honorable Jodey Arrington 
  Chairman 
  House Committee on the Budget 

  Honorable Brendan F. Boyle 
  Ranking Member 
  House Committee on the Budget 
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